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main transmission network, and are entirely surrounded by Avista’s transmission system. The
acquired asscts provide transmission interconnection and load service to two of BPA’s wholesale
utility customers. Avista provides Network Integration Transmission Service to BPA for service
to these two wholesale utility customers. Ownership and maintenance of equipment inside another
entity’s station has presented administrative burdens to both parties in their efforts to comply with
certain NERC standards. The Transaction will simplify both parties’ ability to comply with
mandatory NERC reliability standards goveming the operation and maintenance of Bulk Electric
System equipment.

The Transactions arc necessary to enable both parties to betrer comply with mandatory reliability
standards governing maintenance of bulk elcctric system equipment. The Transactions eliminate
Avista’s ownership of an asset inside onc of BPA’s stations, thereby simplifying operation and
maintenance responsibilities.

The Transaction is in the Public Interest

These transactions will not change rates for service, and does not raise the possibility of any rate
increases for existing cost-based wholesale power sales customers or transmission customers. The
only potential impact on rates is the recovery of costs and expenses of any incremental operation
and maintenance (“O&M™) performed by Avista on the subject facilities. Such incremental cost
and expense of O&M will be offset by reduced O&M as a result of the transfer of certain facilities
to BPA. Accordingly, any O&M performed on the subject facilities we believe will have a de
minimis effect on rates. The Transactions also have no adverse etfect on the rates for wholesale
power sales. Avista makes wholesale power sales pursuant to its Commission-accepted market-
based rate tariff. The Commission has concluded that such market-based rate sales do not raise
any concerns about a transaction’s possible adverse effects on rates.

Avista respectfully requests that the Commission complete its revicw of this agreement and
prompily notify the Company if is believes that the agreement is inconsistent with public interest.
Please direct any qucstion regarding this filing to Jennifer Smith at (509) 495-2098.

Sincengty,

Patrick D. Ehrbar
Director of Regulatory Affairs
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